AUGUST 14,2023

The meeting was called to order by Mayor Elva Wyandt.

Present were Village Administrator Jessi Randall, Zoning Administrator Fred Weber, Councilpeople present were Mike Medina, Brenda Kimmich, Chris Healy, Nick Stephy, Jamie Hohenberger.

Kimmich made the motion to approve the minutes of the previous meeting, Healy made the second. The motion was approved.

Medina made the motion to give Hazel Buchholz an adjustment on her water bill due to a leak, Healy made the second, the motion was approved.

The village office will be closed August 22, 31 and September 1.

Healy made the motion to approve the finance statement, Medina made the second. The motion was approved.

Medina made the motion to approve the bills, Healy made the second. The motion was approved.

Wessler Engineering will be at the next council meeting to discuss their findings regarding the water system.

Fall clean up September 18,19,20.

Mr. & Mrs. David Spangler, residents of Cherry Street, had questions about the property that had become available adjacent to theirs. They were told to talk with the family of the deceased.

Several residents wanted to know when the water would be back to normal. The administrator told them they are flushing the hydrants and were waiting on a new part which has been installed. There have been complaints of an odor in the water.

Healy said the nuisance yard signs are ordered.

The water committee had discussed water rate increases but decided to fix the immediate problems first.

Healy made the motion at 7:30 to adjourn, Kimmich made the second. The motion was approved.

The next regular meeting will be August 28 at 7:00.